Universal Periodic Review 21 – Lao PDR
Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,
The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks the Lao PDR for its report. 
We have noted with appreciation that Lao PDR has ratified the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment in 2012, and encourage the country to continue acceding to core human rights conventions and treaties. 
A point of great concern is the issue of enforced disappearances, and the fact that the Lao PDR has not yet ratified the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance (ICPPED). More specifically the Netherlands is concerned about the unsolved disappearance of activist Sombath Somphone, and our Government views the Lao PDR’s efforts in this case as a test of how the country deals with its international human rights obligations. 
We furthermore remain concerned about the shrinking space for civil society and note that Lao PDR is sometimes late with its treaty-body obligations. Moreover, there is no standing invitation for Special Rapporteurs to visit the country. 
1. The Netherlands recommends the government of Lao PDR to implement its commitment made during the 2010 UPR to ratify and implement the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons form Enforced Disappearance.

2. The Netherlands recommends the Government of the Lao PDR to issue a standing invitation to UN Special rapporteurs to the country. 
Thank you Mr. President
